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Demonstration

Jerry, Christy and our own, Paul Bucca
from the East Boise Ambulance
District, came to the meeting to give
us training on first aid.  Christy is an
EMT instructor, so she handled the
the CPR instruction.   Jerry handled
how to stop the bleeding, and Paul
handled tourniquets and chocking.
Jerry said that what was going to be
taught at the meeting is not a
certified class.  The CPR training is
going to be hands only for adults.
Jerry will teach bleeding control for
different types of wounds.  Paul will
teach tourniquet, and how and when to
use the tourniquet.  Paul will also
update us on the Heimlich maneuver.
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Here, Paul is showing us how to properly
apply a tourniquet.  Once applied, a
tourniquet is not usually removed.
Paul had an attachment that he could
wear that simulated a chocking person.
By having Paul turn around and have his
back to you, you are able to feel for the
right area of the abdomen, and then tell
what kind of pressure you need to clear a
chocking persons airway.
Jerry told us that many of the new
techniques for first aid have came from
the war zones.  He recommended getting
a class in CPR and first aid to learn the
proper methods of giving aid to an injured
person.  You never know if it will be your
loved one that needs your help to save
their life.
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Trudy Webb made this 9” diameter plate out of Walnut.  Beautiful grain in this
plate.  Trudy donated the plate to Tom Turco to auction off for the kids camp.

John Sackuvich made this 6 ¾ “ diameter X 4” high bowl out of Cherry and
Walnut.  John donated the bowl to Tom Turco to auction off for the kids camp.
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Show and Tell
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This bowl above and the hollow form below, were brought in by Rich Howard.

The bowl is Box Elder with some nice flame running through it.  The hollow form
is Maple Burl.  Rich told us this is his first hollow form.

Rich donated both pieces to Tom Turco for the kids camp.
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Gary Moon brought in his style of native American flutes.  They are made out of
Boxelder, Poplar and Alder.   The top left picture shows the two center flutes
have been lashed together to make one double flute.  There are tone holes on the
left flute, and the right flute has no tone holes.



Wes Pilley has now built a
Rose Engine for ornamental
turning.   It is also known as
a rocking head lathe.  The
top row is an aluminum box.
The next row is Olive
Wood.  The third row is a
Cow Horn box.  He told us
that you get the cow horn
and soak it in ammonia for
about 2 weeks.  The horn
will be soft.  Have a round
form ready, and when the
horn is soft, slip it on the
form and let it dry.  Make a
top and bottom, and you
have a cow horn box.

Here, he has made a box
with his ornamental lathe.
The finial has three
separate spires.  They are
not connected, except at
the bottom.
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John Lucking brought in this bowl that is full
of character, or as he said, “this bowl is full of
worm and/or ant holes.”  He said the bowl was
part of a larger piece of wood that he got in
Oregon.  He finished the bowl with oil.  It is 7”
diameter and 2” high.

Connis Wilson told us that his neighbor asked him to make a cremation urn for
their son.  He made this fabulous urn.  He used PVC pipe fittings for a threaded
lid.
Connis found the two small pieces of wood on his shop floor, so he turned this
beautiful box.



The following boxes were donated to “Beads of Courage” at the
AAW Symposium in Portland.

This beads of Courage box is a collaboration with Lyn Tozer and Liz Meyer.  Lyn
turned the box and Liz did the art work.  Liz used the nursery rhyme, “Humpy
Dumpty”  on the box.  She changed the wording to make it better for the kids.
Pictured, top right and bottom left; “Along came the doctor and nurse’s to make
Humpy Dumpty better than new.”
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Jon Gurnett made this box out of Maple and Ebony,  The Beads of Courage logo
bead is inlayed in the inside of the lid.
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Trudy made this box out of Maple and a Koa lid.  Trudy worked all day on the
box.  She got a perfect fit, so she went in for the evening.  The next morning,
disaster!  The box warped, and the lid didn’t fit.  There was no way to remount
and return the lid or box, because there was not enough wood left.  She did find
one location where the lid fit great.  An owl was  wood burned into the lid and
body that made alignment marks.  Trudy made two finials for the box.  The first
one (left picture) has a Beads of Courage logo bead inlayed in the top.  She didn’t
like it because it was not centered.  So she made a new one, (right picture),
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Susan McCoy brought in this box for Beads of Courage.  No lights to be found
anywhere.  The top left picture shows a ring with inlayed stones.  I think they
are to reflect ambient light.
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Break Time

Marcia and I were very busy in May and June.  We were also busy getting ready
to go to the AAW Symposium in Portland.  Marcia had no time to bake, so she
obtained several flavors of puddings from the market and made several
different types of toppings to put on the puddings.
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John Lucking

New Members
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Club Business

Summer Picnic

The summer picnic is going to be at the end of August.  The date is not set yet.
We are going to have the Brown Bag exchange.  Get a large brown grocery bag,
fill it with 2 board feet of wood.   Put a card inside the bag with your name.
Your name goes on the inside only.  Bring the bag with you to the June meeting.
Your bag, along with everyone else’s bag, will be put on a table.  Then, you will
pick a bag to take home.  This will give you about 2 month’s to look at the wood
and think about what you can make with it.
2 board feet of lumber is 288 cubic inches.  A board that is 1 inch thick, 12
inches wide and 24 inches long is 2 board feet.  This is where you can have some
fun with what you put in a bag.   Big or small pieces, angled or any left overs.
Everyone, fill your bags and bring them to the next meeting.

Turn for the Troops

Aaron and Steve are starting to get the pen blanks drilled and the tubes glued
in.  Anyone that can help, contact Aaron or Steve.  Turn for the Troops is in
November.

Christmas Party

The Christmas Party is going to be scheduled between December 1st and the 8th.
They are talking to the same church that we have used in the past to set a
date.
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The club is going to demonstrate woodturning at the Idaho State Fair.  The
demonstrations will be the second week of the fair.  The times will be from noon
to 8 PM.  Turners are not needed for the full 8 hours.  What you turn is your
choice.  You can work on your own projects or turn something for the kids, like
tops.

If you didn’t get involved in the brown bag event for the picnic, there is still
time.  Bring your bag to the next meeting and exchange it for another bag.

Monty is going to have his tent sale in September.  Put the date on your
calendar.  We have had demonstrations at the tent sale in the past.  We will
have more information at the meeting.



Happy Raffle Winners
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Up Coming Events

19th Annual Rocky Mountain Woodturning Symposium
September 14th - 16th, 2018

Sponsored by Rocky Mountain Woodturners,
a chapter of the American Association of Woodturners

http://rmwoodturningsymposium.com/

SWIWT monthly meeting
July 10, 2018 6:30 PM

At Woodcraft, 7005 W. Overland Rd. Boise, Id.

Segmented Woodturning Symposium
October 11-14, 2018

Marriott West Hotel, St. Louis Missouri
Registration is open!

www.segmentedwoodturning.org

2018 Ornamental Turners International Biennial Symposium -
Seattle, WA

9/20/2018 - 9/23/2018
Updated information will be available soon
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